Marshall Child Development Center 
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!


Lots of great opportunities to support MCDC this month!  Sign up for our benefit at Pinot’s Palette on October 17th at https://www.pinotspalette.com/huntsville/event/185146  

We will have Belk Charity Sale tickets for $5.00 each.  MCDC receives 100% of the proceeds from this sale.  The sale will take place on Saturday November 4th from 6am-10am.

The Usborne Book Fair will be held on October 18th-19th.  MCDC will receive half of the proceeds in free books!  You will have the option to order online, send in money with your child, or come shop on site.


Thank you for your continued support of MCDC!!

From the Director…!


Bring on fall!!  I love the cooler weather and fall activities!

Our Annual Fall Festival will be held in the activities building (4316) across the street, on October 20th from 5:30pm-7:00pm.  We will be serving hot dogs, popcorn, sno-cones, chips and drinks.  We will have two bounce houses and lots of activities for all ages.  We welcome all of our MCDC families and friends!  There is no cost for the festival, but we will be taking donations.


We would love to have lots and lots of cakes and goodies for our cake walk!  You can bring in a cake, cookies, cupcakes, etc….  You may drop them off in one of the front offices sometime before the fall festival.  The more the better!!

We really need your help with keeping the children here at the center safe.  One of the things we have in place to keep your children safe, is a secure front door.  We ask that you not let your children push the button to open the front doors.  There is a sign saying for adults only, but I have heard parents telling their children to push it.  Frequently children will get ahead of their parents at pick up, and we do not want them to head out into the parking lot.  Please be a good example and encourage your children to follow the rules that we have in place.  Thank you so much for your help with this!


Please feel free to contact me at any time if you have questions or suggestions.


Kelli Wright, Director


256-544-8607


Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
Upcoming Events:
October 2-6= 
Kelli out of the office

October 9=  
Center Closed for           Columbus Day

October 13=

Board Meeting

October 17=
MCDC Benefit at Pinot’s Palette

October 18-19=
Usborne Book Fair

October 20=
MCDC Fall Festival 5:30pm-7:00pm

October 27=
Board Meeting

Coming Up in November:
11/4
Belk Charity Sale 6am-10am

11/7-11/9
Portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography


11/7
Staff Meeting 6pm

11/10
MCDC Closed for Veteran’s Day

11/16
MCDC Thanksgiving Lunch

11/23
MCDC Closed for Thanksgiving
Hello from Infant A
Boo! From Infant A pumpkin patch!  Several of our pumpkins have rolled over to the creeper rooms while new ones have arrived to our room.  Welcome to our new families!
Hopefully this fall weather will continue to give us plenty of fun outside time on our buggy rides and blanket play.

Fine motor skill activities will be centered around our pumpkin baskets.  The infants, while playing on the floor, will load and unload the pumpkin baskets with various objects for them to manipulate.  Our color focus at art time will be orange.  Art time will include orange crayons, paper and even orange play-doh!

We hope to see all of our MCDC families at the Fall Festival on October 20th for a fun family time!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Hello from the beautiful babies of Infant B!  Fall is one of our favorite times of the year.  It’s the perfect weather to take the babies outside to play and on stroller rides as much as possible.  We are so excited about this cooler weather and will take all the opportunities to enjoy it that we can.

This is a good time to go ahead and bring in some extra clothes that are fall and winter appropriate.  We will go through and send home the clothes that are for the warmer weather within the next few weeks.

We are welcoming a new baby to our classroom this month.  We are so excited to have her in Infant B.  I know everyone will do a great job of welcoming this new family to MCDC!

Don’t forget about the activities that are going on this month at MCDC.  We will be having our Fall Festival on October 20th at 5:30pm.  This will be a great time for the whole family.  We hope to see everyone there!  Also remember that we will be closed on October 9th for Columbus Day.

Hope everyone has a great October!
 
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings from the Jammers who enjoy moving their feet.

We have the rhythm and moves that can’t be beat!

Two of our rhythm makers left to move up.

They’ve achieved all of their goals including drinking from a cup.

September was considered the laughing season.

With the antics of these little ones, there is always a reason.

Now that September is gone, everything else has to move over for the beginning of fall and the month of October.

We celebrate with a Fall Festival that’s really fun.

Adults and kids dress up in costumes, laugh and eat a ton!

There’s lots of snacks and sweets going around.

Kids bouncing off the wall at the speed of sound.

For this month we will be using our hands.

A variety of hand projects are artfully planned.

You’ll be informed if you need to dress your little one in something old.

They can do it in diapers, but we think they’d get cold!

We’ll be learning a few colors and counting our hands.

And trying to make some animal sounds if we can.

We learn about our new friends and how to be gentle as we play.

We teach them that rough and tumble is not how we should spend every day.

Come on over and visit us!

We’re sure you’ll be entertained by our busy crew.

They are always doing something funny that will give you a laugh too.

See you next time! 

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Hello from Creeper B!  Our little owls have had a wonderful summer, but we are so ready for the cool fall air so we can get outdoors and explore more.  September has been a fun month of learning about farm animals, sports, the weather and fall!  September has brought a lot of change- we have said goodbye to some dear friends and hello to many new ones.  As we say good bye to the month of September, we say hello to October and all the exciting activities planned.  Just a few reminders and important dates:

*MCDC will be closed October 9th for Columbus Day


*MCDC’s Annual Fall Festival is October 20th.  Join us for a fun family night; there will be tons of games and activities to enjoy!


*Please bring in weather appropriate clothing for your children as it begins getting cooler outside.


*Please remember to sign your child in and out every day—this is very important!

We are also working on a family tree in our room, so if you can please send in a family photo. We would be very thankful.  We hope to see everyone at the fall festival!  Have a fun and spooky October!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Hooray for fall!!  It’s time for beautiful leaves, plump pumpkins, and all things autumn!
Save the dates…..

October 12th, we will be visiting the pumpkin patch.  Permission slips will be sent home.

October 20th, Fall Festival; wear your costume!

October 27th will be our classroom fall party at 2:45pm.  All parents are welcome!  There will be a sign up sheet to bring in food items.

Updates:

Our two newest little ones have adjusted well to their new teachers, friends, and routine during September.  October is shaping up to be a busy but fun filled month.  We have lots of fall activities planned.  We are doing many projects and you will start to see the room transform into fall!  These are some of the things we will be focusing on; fire safety, fall veggies, plentiful pumpkins, and black spiders.

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
We are so excited that autumn is just right around the corner!  We are all ready for some cooler temperatures so that our sweet toddlers can stay outside longer.  Since we will start having cooler temperatures, we ask that you check your child’s cubby to make sure they have the proper change of clothes!
Dates to remember:

Oct 9th
MCDC Closed for Columbus Day

Oct 12th
Toddler’s Pumpkin Patch

Oct 20th
Fall Festival 5:30pm

Oct 27th
Fall Party

The Safari Explorers (EA)
Dear Parents,

In September we enjoyed celebrating our grandparents.  We loved learning about different kinds of apples.  We also enjoyed seeing the different colors of fall leaves.  We had so much fun down on the farm!

In October we will have Columbus Day off.  We will learn about fire safety.  The fire truck and Sparky will visit.  We will also learn about pumpkins and have fun with candy corn.  We will find out about different kinds of nocturnal animals.
Our Fall Festival will be on October 20th from 5:30pm-7:00pm.  Be sure to dress up!

Check your child’s box for fall clothes and plenty of underwear. We will still go outside daily, so don’t forget jackets!  Happy Fall!!

Underwater Explorers (EB)
Happy Fall!  It is our favorite time of the year!  September sure flew by and now we are getting ready for some October fun!  During this month we will be saying goodbye to some of our friends as they move up to Pre C.  It is always sad when we lose them, but excited for their new adventures in the big kids class.  We are also excited to be welcoming new friends!
Days to remember in October:

October 9th- Closed for Columbus Day

October 20th- Fall Festival 5:30pm

October 27th- Fall Party 2:45pm (more details to follow)

Our themes for this month:

October 2nd-6th- Potty Time

October 9th-13th Fire Week

October 16th-20th- Pumpkins

October 23rd-27th- Monster Week

Please remember to bring weather appropriate clothes for your kids.  Also, if you child is potty training, try to bring clothes that will be easier for them to pull up and down.  

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to talk to us.  Thank you!

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

Fall is finally here and we have lots of fun and exciting activities planned for this month.  The Fall Festival will be on the 20th and our autumn class party will be Friday the 27th.  We sure hope to see everyone at our events!  Our themes/letters for this month will be: Spiders “Ff”, Safety “Gg”, Storytelling “Hh”, and Pumpkins “Ii”.  We will focus this month on being aware of others feelings and treating others with respect.

The participation taking place with the letter bags has been great and the children are having a good time while learning.  The verbal interaction is so important, especially with their descriptive language.  Please help remind your child to bring in something from home they will be excited to talk about on Fridays.


We have had some leakage problems in a few of our cubbies with children’s water bottles.  Please limit your child’s refill bottles to a single size (no gallon or larger) and carry their cups home regularly for washing.

Thank you for your continued support and encouragement.  It really makes a difference when the children know there is communication taking place between the teachers and their parents.  Welcome to our new families joining our classroom!  If at any time you have questions or concerns regarding your child please let us know.

Wishlist: relaxation/sleep music CD’s, 24 pc puzzles, treasure box items

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Hello Fall!  What an exciting month we have ahead of us in Pre B!  Our center will be closed Oct 9th for Columbus Day.  Our class party will be October 27th at 3pm!  Please sign up and join us!  On Oct 20th, the school has our Fall Festival 5:30pm-7:00pm.
The themes for the month include:  Down on the Farm, Fire Safety Week, Spiders & Bats, Pumpkins and Noisy-Crash-Bang-Boom!  Don’t miss out on our amazing October activities!

Parent reminder-Please make sure your child has weather appropriate clothing in their cubbies.  You may want to send a jacket to keep at school.
Check out our monthly article, A Safe and Spooktacular Halloween at

http://kidshealth.org/en/parents/halloween.html?ref=search&WT.ac=msh-p-dtop-en-search-clk
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


As we enter the fall season, we are looking forward to cooler weather and lots of fun! We will enjoy a month filled with good cheer, color majesty and seasonal excitement. We are so excited and looking forward to a great year. 


We have sent home a list of our classroom rules. We hope that you are going over these rules with your child. We are seeing some desires for learning in the classroom and we want to maintain an environment that promotes learning.


Our themes for this month are Pumpkins, Fire Safety, Nocturnal Animals, Spiders and Hibernation/Migration. The letters this month are: A, N, O, D and L. The numbers are 4, 5, 6, 7, and 8. We will continue to work with shapes and colors.


Now that the weather is changing, please check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate clothing. You may bring a light weight jacket or sweater to leave in your child’s cubby for days that are cool outside or inside the classroom. We will be going outside more.


Also, remember to take nap things home on Fridays or your child’s last school day to be washed and bring them back on Mondays or on your child’s first school day for the week. If your child brings a thermos or water bottle, etc., please take them home daily or at least on Fridays for washing. This cuts down on germs being passed around in the classroom.


Please read and initial your child’s progress report on a daily basis and place them back in your child’s folder. If you desire to have a conference at any time, just let us know and we will schedule it for you.


We will schedule Parent/Teacher Conferences the week of October 23rd through October 27th. A sign-up sheet will be posted for all parents to choose a date & time that’s convenient for you. We will discuss your child’s progress thus far.


We will end the month with a fall party on October 27th at 2:45 P.M. Details and a party sign up list will be posted in advance.


You are always welcome to come to visit, do a special project with the class, read a story or eat lunch with us.


Thank you for your support and participation. We really appreciate all that you do.

Happy Fall!

October Events:

October 9th--Closed for Columbus Day

October 17th--Benefit at Pinot’s Palette 7:00 P.M.

October 20th--Fall Festival 5:30 P.M.-7:00 P.M. Activity Bldg.

October 23rd - 27th--Parent/Teachers Conferences

October 27th --Fall Party 2:45 P.M. Pre-k Classroom
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